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English and Comparative Literature PGSSLC




PGSSLC Meeting - Minutes
Thursday 15th November 15.30 – 16.45 in H511

Present
Catherine Bates (staff)
Emma Francis (staff)
Pablo Mukherjee (staff)
Katie Smith (MA Translation and Transcultural Studies)
Jonnie Critchley (MA English)
Chris Yiannitsaros (PhD English)
Nick Collins (PhD English)
Jivitesh Vashisht (MA English)
Nick Le Mesurier (MA Creative Writing)

Apologies
Darragh Hall (MA English)

1 – Election of Chair 
Chris Yiannitsaros and Jivitesh Nashisht are voted in as joint chairs.  

2 – Election of Secretary
Katie Smith is voted in as secretary.

3 – Confusion over MA dissertation Proposals
· Confusion was caused owing to a discrepancy between the handbook and the website.  Also there was a change in schedule to the Introduction to Research Methods training.
· There is a two step process – initial ideas for dissertation when giving module choices and then a formal proposal – so that there is the option after the first stage to not do a dissertation.  Also in some cases supervisors are still being allocated at the formal proposal stage.
· Different process for MATTS as the dissertation is compulsory.
· Pablo and Emma will discuss improvements to the current one size fits all model for Introduction to Research Methods.  
· To avoid discrepancies and incorrect dates, there will be a focus on proof reading and making sure that the website is up to date.  Pablo will check with the office as to whether the calendar is currently correct.  
· Chairs will raise the general point about making sure that tutors keep reading lists up to date at the staff meeting.  

4 – Feedback on essays
· In theory tutors should work to a 4 week turn around but this is often hard to achieve, for example when MA and UG deadlines come at the same time.  
· Department is committed to improve on the quality of feedback and discussions with students
· The most important issue is to have an effective line of communication.  If tutors talk to students about their other commitments and give a realistic date of completion, there is less of a problem.  
· Committee members suggest that the office create a combined electronic notice board with all deadlines to get the information clearly into the public domain.  Perhaps this harmonised calendar can then be shared with the new SU forum.  Pablo and Emma will look into this.  

5 – Praise for diversity of modules now available
·  Committee members pass on praise from students on the choice of modules available.  

6 – Welcome and involvement of MA students
·  An alternative forum for new MA students to meet and greet members of department is suggested, recognising that the first week of Autumn term is very busy.  
· The possibility of an MA symposium, running alongside the PhD symposium is discussed.  This will allow interaction of MA and PhD students.
· MA interest in this should be gauged as organisation of the symposium will begin shortly. MA representatives will contact MA students about this at the same time as Nick contacts PhD students.  

7 - AOB
·  Committee gives a vote of thanks to Nick for a successful year as chair.  


Next Meeting is on Thursday 31st January at 15.30 in H511.  


Meeting closed at 16.45
image1.jpeg
THE UNIVERSITY OF

WARWICK




